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T ' ASSASSINATION OF JOHN F. KENNEDY !
- 2 L E
: | i
Thursday, June 29, 1978 !
'@ i
5 U. S. House of Representatives, |
_ i
. ' : -
. 0 John F. Kennedy Subcommittee of ;
7 Select Committee on Assassinationg,
8 - : Washington, D. C.
9 reposition of:

,llékalled for examination by staff counsel for the subcommittee,

|
|
t
i
i
. i
BERNARD HUGH TOVAR i
' ' i
!

! 1
_Ingursuant to notice,  in the oifices of House Annex II, Room 3370,i
_ |

| ‘
isELecond and D.Streets, Southwest, Washington, D. C., beginning at

!

i4 2:00 o'clock p.m., before Allert Joseph LaFrance, 'a Notary Publici
. . | |

in and for the District of Cclumbia, when were present on behalf

! - : ~ :

! - .

16 lof the respective parties:

17 For the Subcommittee:

13 MICHAEL GOLDSMITH, ESQ. Staff Counsel

19 ELIZABETH WOLF

20 | For the Deponent:

21 (There was-representaticn by counsel)

,._.

a3

24

‘wln
il
i
:
)

RW 48331 DocIdél3227?21ll Page 3 Tng ‘ErEDFT



-

3

24

“c

U SEUREL 2

TESTIMON! OF HUGH TOVAR
Mr.'Géldsmith. State youf name for the record.
Mr._Tp#ar. I sign my name B.'Hugh.. My full name is
Bernard HughATovar.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Tnvar, my name is Michael Goldsmith,

Senator Staff Counsel of thie Select Commlttee on Assassinations.

I have 'been de31gnated by the Committee to take your depOSltlon

_ today. You are here voluntarlly today?

Mr. Tovar. Yes. . A

Mr. Goldsmith. You have the right to have counsel present;

Do you waive that rigit?
Mr. Tovar. Yes.

-”Mr. Goldsmith. Have 'ou read a copy of the Commlttee s

suppérting resblution?
Mr. ToQar.' Yes.
Mr. Goldsmith. Have yéu had a chance to read Rule Number
4? |

Mr. Tovar. I have.

‘Mr. Goldsmith. Thé Committee rules provide for the tran- -

script of a deposition to he made available to a witness and

acttally be delivered for :etention by any witness that gives

' the Committee a statement. However, by virtue of the arrange-

i
|
|
|
I

i
s
-

|

ment that the Committee ha:s worked out with the CIA, the Agency;

has asked us to request Agency employees testifying before us

to waive the right actually to receive a copy of the transcript@

.NH 10331 .Deczadaizinie Pa;;e ' TR Q:gf\QET



o make comment upon it and if necessary, to give an additional
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The reason fo; that'i5 because the trénscript frequently
will contain classified information and fhe Agency prefers for
that information to be kepe in our'secure érea here. "So I
would/like to ask you to wiaive your right to receive a copy of
your statement Eut.in so doing, I want to assure you that YOu_

will be given a right to raview.the transcript for accuracy,' !

'sgatement.

Mr. Tovar. I agree.

Mr. Goldsmith. I would like_td inform you that thé court
repofter will proVidé;Ygu.viﬁh a transcript and the transcript |

will be certified by the r:porter as a complete,'accurate and

i

true record of all the tes:imony that you give here today.

Now, you are employed by the CIA, is that correct? ' i

Mr. Goldsmith.. I had given you earlier a copy of a.letter:

}
i

Mr. Tovar. Yes.

dated 23 March 1978 from M:. Catiucci to the Chairman of this |
Committee. Have you had a chance to read that iettgr? .- ;
Mzx. Tovar; I héve. i
Mr. Goldsmith. Do yo1 understand it? :
Mr. Toyar. I underst.and it. ' ' ' ‘?
Mr. Goldsmith. fThen ( think we are ready to procegd to i
the substance of.the questioning. What is your present posigioé
with the .CIA? |

Mr. Tovar. I am the 'hief of the Counterintelligence
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Staff of the Directorate o:' Operations.

~Mr. Goidsmith. How long have you been working in that

capacity?

Mr. Tovar. Ever since a year ago April.
Mr. Goldsmith. How long have you been working with the

Agency?

Mr. Tovar. Thirty:ye:rs.
 Mr. Goldsmith. What vas your assignement prior to becom-

ing Chief of the CI Staff?

/
Mr. Tovar. I was recently returned from overseas where I

was Station Chief in Bangkck and three years before that,

Chief of the Station in Lacs.

Mr. Goldsmith. Prior to assuming your position as Chief

|
|
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of-the CI-Staff had you hac. extensive experience in the area of

counterintelligence?

'
1

Mr. Tovar. No, not pirticularly. We don't as a rule i

specialize. We are normally generalists. I do not consider

myself a counterintelligence expert.

:
!

Mr. Goldsmith.. Durin¢ the years 1959 to '63 what positiong'
did you occupy with the Agency? %
Mr. Tovar. In 1959 I was Chief of Station in Kuala: ;
. - ' o |

Lumpur in MalaySia. f
In 1920, I came back &nd I was originally Deputy Chief andé

then Chief of the Branch ir. Far East.bivision which controls

opefations in the Phillipires, Malaysia,Indonesia, Australia,-

i
i
!

i
!
i
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New Zealand, apd Oceania. That was uptil 1964.
Mr. Goldsmith. Have '7ou had a chance to review CIA
document nuﬁber 1817 and tﬁe pages that follow it?
Mr. Tovar. Yes, I harse read these. I had not read these.!
They were released by one-of my subordinates, Mr. Friedlander.
| Mr..éoldsmith.l Are you telling us that today is the first;

chance you had to read then?

Mr. Tovar. I did not read them this time. They went to

you, to the Committee but : have since read them.
Mr. Goldsmith. They vere prepared by whom?

Mr. Tovar. Jack Friedlander, Chief of Operations. They

were signed by him, not propared by him. JThey would have been -

originated probably by Mr. Kowalski or Mr. Bradley, I am not
sure thch. I think Kowaliki almost certainly. ' i

Mr. Goldsmith. The memorandum which is labeled CIA No.

1817 was a response by thé Agency to an inquiry by the = l

Committee as to whether it was standard operating procedure for

the Agency to debrief what in effect were repatriated defectors}

I believe it is fair to sa’ by way of summary that the memo
says that it was not in fact standard operating procedure'
during the years 1959 to '3 to debrief such individuals. Is

that correct?

|
|

!

!

i

}

s

| |
Mr. Tovar. Insofar a:; I understand it. My knowledge is ;
. * '

limited to what I see here before me in the paper. During this%

| . - : |
period in question I was not involved, so I didn't know what a
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!Eg the current policy was fhen;
2}I What I have Been told since by thosg.who should-kﬁow is
3 -that there was no policy'aﬁ set: forth here. i
“ . : 1 Mr Goldsmith. Do-yon knowlwhat the criteria were for |
| 3 selecting the 117 individﬁuls whose files were reviewed? |
6 Mr. Tovar. No. I th.nk someone mentioned the other day
7 that the names were incorporated in a memorandum I think ori- '.
8 ginionally by.the FBI but I would not ceftify to that. i
9 | Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Tovar, since you have no direct g
‘°§ knowledge as to the maﬁner'in which this memo was prepared ahdJ
11‘ for example, you don't knov the criteria that was used for
12

choosing these 117 people, I am not going to ask you questions

i3 pertaining to that documeni:. -I would like to request that you

4§ communicate with the Office of Legislative Counsel at the

1S | Agency and tell them the in&ividual who was involved in the -

16 actual direct preparation of the document so that I could spend

17 | some time with him.
13 A Mr. Tovar. The documcent, of course, ié over my signature,j
'$ so I stand behind the document. I am responsible for what

20 was said there. If it is ..ncorrect then I am incorrect in

21 leefing that document out. I have no personal first hand know-

22 | ledge of the research he did to arrive at the conclusion here

d

by e —

which he presented to me and I éndorsed. I am prepared to sta

24 behind it but I will give :rou his name. b
! ' ' ' - |
ag & Mr. Goldsmith. I wan: to ask you some questions about thej

masa:n- DocId: 32277210 pa?e 8 Tﬂp g:FnRFT ;
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document. CIA no. 1818 indicates that CI Staff has completed a »
review of the files of 117 US persons who had "defected" to
the USSR between 1959 and '63 and since returned to the United

' Statés. Is that correct? °'58 to '63?

Mr. Tovar. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. I wou.d like you to review the statement

‘under the name Thomas Morr:.dian.M-O-R-R-I-D-I-A-N. While you

read that paragraph, I will. state for the record thst the way

the memo is set forth it indicates that it was not standard

operating procedure to deb::ief such individuals, that of 117

people whose files were reviewed only ten were debriefed.

- Then it proceeds to list the ten individuals who in fact were

debriefed.

I have now requested lixr. Tovar to read the first summary
which is right next to the name of the first person who was
debriefed. |

Mr. Tovar. Yes sir.

Mr. Goldsmith. When did that individual defect?

Mr. Tovar. 194J'isithe:yearﬂhéiwent to:ﬁhe:USSR. I
assume “that-is.the year he defectéd['if that is the term.

Mr. Goldsmith. So that in fact that individual was not
someone who defected between 1958 and 19632

| Mr. Tovar. Th#t is correct. |
-Mx. Goldsmith. Let us look at the next individual under

B, Joseph Marshall.

. RW 483-31 DoeId:i§2277210 P;ge 9. Tﬂg g:rﬁpFT
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Mr. Tovar. Yes sir.

Mr.'Goldsmith. "When (did Mr., Marshall defect?

‘Mr. Tovar. It is not-clear. He was_born in the.US.in
i897. He said he was employed in Hawaii in 1921. There is no
indication whence he went i:0 the USSR.

Mr. Goldsmith. There :s no indication he defected between

'58 and '63?
Mr. Tovar. No. He was arrested by the Soviets in 1945- ;
Conceivably he might have defected after that. '
Mr. Goldsmith. The letter c, Tommaro S-G-0-V-I-O.

Would you please read that section and tell us when this indi-

Mr. Tovar. Again, he went to the USSR with his parents

in the 1930s.  No indicaticn when he defected. He left the

USSR in 1960. No way of te:lling.

Mr. Goldsmith. This individual did not defect between
*58 and '637

Mr. Tovar. At last we: have no indication he did. One

Mr. Goldsmith. Letter "Dé, Mary Meckler,~will-you please
read the first summaryland tell us when she defected?

Mr Tovar. There is ro 1nd1cat10n when she defected.
She went toe the USSR with lLer parents in 1931. Sometiﬁe after,!.

i
|
i
l
i
!
marrled a Sov1et._' !
|
I
I
I
I
l

Mr. Goldsmith. Again, no indication she defected between ;
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'58 and '63?
Mr.'Tovar. No.
Mr. Goldsmith. Would-you look at letter "E". Sonia and |
Fred A-S-I-N-I-A-N. When did they defect?
‘Mr. Tovar. ‘They renoinced their US ciﬁizenship in 1948.
So I assume that is the op:erative year.
Mr; Goldsmith. Will :sou look at the lettef "F" now?
Mr, Tovar. Jack Kuralski.
Mr. Goldsmith. When did he defect?
. Mr. Tovar. He recoun:ed his US citizénshié in 34 and '

departed USSR I assume in 1934,

Mr. Goldsmith. The point I am trying'to~make is that the |
mémo responding to ghe'Committee's inquiry ﬁakes reference to {
ten individuals who defect:d béetween the years '58 and '63;
Tfathén proceed to provide us with ten names. But in fact,
if we continue to look through the ;ist.we will see that seveh |
of the ten individuals did not defect during that time period.

Some of them did return duzing that tiﬁe period.

Mr. Tovar. And were .lebriefed.
Mr. Goldsmith. And w:2re debriefed.
Mr. Tovar. Contacted.

!
3

Mr. Goldsmith. Of th: ten, perhaps three or.fOur returned

during the relevant time pariod. I asked those questions

mainly to draw your attention to the fact that the response

|

E

|

|

|

[}

i

given. was not really -- !
< !

|
I
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Mr. Tovar. =- preciscly what you wanted?
~Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.
Mr. Tovar. I.don't know the answer to that. I would

assume that the criteria tliey applied here as best they coﬁld

was when did he defect, whon did he return, was he debriefed .

or contacted? In some cascs they hit one out of three, in
other cases two out of three. I think they were giving the

best correlation with your criteria that they could.

'Mf.'Goldsmith. I understand that. My point might be then

that the introducﬁory sect:.on should not have 'stated that these

were people in 1958 and '6. when in fact they were not.
Mr. Tovar. You are right. That is an incorrect statement;

Is your requesting memo herg? That is not a very gooq state-
meht. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Here is the letter dated April 6, 1978
which I shoﬁ_you just for your information to show you what the
Committee was fequesting from‘the Agency. If you will look
under number two. |

Mr. Tovar. Then this woulﬁ appear to correlate with that.
You asked to indicate wheﬁber the.AGency from '58 to '63
interviewed.or debriefed fcrmer American defectors. So, -the

time they defected is not the'opérative consideration.

Mr. Goldsmith. No, it. was not.
Mr. Tovar. The timé «f the debriefing --

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes, that would be the focus. - o !

( X
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~ dated May 12, 1978 starting with the second full paragraph.

Committee indicates that “he CIA had no standard precedure for

‘debriefing, in effect the supervision of Americans in that
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Mr. Tovar. So these would be at. least consistent with that.
~ Mr. Goldsmith. Yes, :hat is true. I would like also for

purposes of further clarif:.cation, to have you.read the letter i

It is not ‘numbered.

Mr. Tovar. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. I show you that only for your background
purposes, not to ask_you'any questions about it. In.any event,

I would appreciate having t+he name of the individual who o

prepared the memo passeé a..ong to the Offic¢ of the Legislativq
: i

Counsel.

Mr. Tovar. Yes sir.

Mr. Goldsmith. The ruesponse that was provided to the i

debriefing returning US deﬁectors. What was the basis for that
policy or actually for the absence of the policy? _ !
Mr. Tovar. I don't know. 1 can speculate only -~ not !
having been £here and not having any involvement --— I.doh't
know what mentality of those in charge was at that time.

Mr. Gdldsmith. What would your_specilation_be?

Mr. Tovar. I would speculate that the contact with and

category would be FBI's prerogative and the Agency as a rule
would not have had any bas:..c interest or reason to be involved-

unless there were a specifi.c counterintelligence concern.
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.as a matter of routine ope:rating procedure, debrleflng return-
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Mr. Goldsmifh.' Does :he Agency today have a pollcy of,

ing defectors?

Mr. Tovar. None that I am aware of.

Mr. Goldsmith. Again. would you say you relied on the i
FBI to conduct those interiews?’

Mr. Tovar. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. 1Is there any coordination between the

Agency and the FBI so that the Bureau is informed when someone |

in fect is returning? J
Mr. Tovar. On American defectors, the type you are speak-
ing of here? o o
Mr, Golasmith. An Ame:rican defector who is repatriated.

Mr. Tovar. I know of no case where they would be -

interested in the subject. i can't say there is a proeedﬁre
in being. Knowing the way we felate to the FBI, if we knew of
a case of returning Americins, Say we learned it from an
overseas station and it ‘seeméd of intefest}_we would probably
refer it directly to the FRBI by letter.
| I am speculating here beceuse I know of no case in point.
Mr. Goldsmith.' There is no standard procedure for contact
ingthe Bureau.and informihg them of a returning defector?
Mr. Tovar. Not that ! am aware of.
Mf..Goldsmith. You would be the person who would be aware

of such a procedure?’

R e T T T
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Mr. Tovar. Berween tie Soviet-East European Division and
2 CI.Staff_we shoﬁld be awar: of it. The two we;e'most primarily
3| concerned with the USSR. - [ think one or the éther-of us would
- . 4 inform the Bui:eau. This il.; n.ot-our primary cpncern‘. The

5! Ameridans) even when they have been naughty boys, having gone

6 | to USSR and decided to retiurn, we still don't have necessarily

..4

i a professional interest in that type of person.

Mr. Goldsmith. What .s the responsibility of the CI Staff|

0

within the CIA? : ' _ i
18 Mr.'fovar. In a coup..e of sentences if is é little 3
) _ i
_112 difficult. I will tell you what we do. The CI Staff has‘two ,é
]2% principal areas of'activity. We are first of all a sgaff.
l .

i3 | Are you familiar with thé staff as opposed to the division?.

18 § Mr. Goldsmith.. No, I am not. |

15; Mr. Tovar. You have :een the‘table of organization of i

15 DDO? E

_,7; Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. )

13 Mr. Tovar. You know «enerally how we are organized?

19 Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

2 ' Mr. Tovar. The main 5et of components of the Directorate

21 is divisions and staffs. ‘he Aivisions operate a funcfion overr
T . |

2 | ' seas. We-are staff and that is in the military sense we suppor%

b . 1
ag | the Directorat and we support the Director, we suppor one )
3 _ . |

| . . . . . ?
ZAi another in an advisory capacity and in various ways. So, we i
i ' ' . : 3
-.¢ 3 are not an operating component. We don't run spies. . We have ;

RW 48331 nocm:s"sn??no Page 15 Tﬂb QEP@FT
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a lot of activities which impact on operations but we are not iL
the true sense of thé term an operating element.
' 8o, having said that,'the primary field of activity for
the CI Staff is research and analysis, and then the other,
what we refer to as operat.ons coordination. Now, that is sort

of the term which ‘does not == research’and analysis is clear.

We examine and analyze cascs, essentially cases. We are not

scrutinizing people. We afe looking at intelligence operationsj
old and current, primariiy things that are not terribly

current. We don't tend to follow current operations in the-
anélygic sense. We take o..d cases and iook them over to see

if mistakes were made, to .iee ifwe can derive lesssons from

U

mistakes made in the past. We ‘publish papers for the Agency's |
community .at-large; all 'in the R&A field.:. i
.On' the: other :side we unction in the sense of a true staff%
i

We keep cur fingers on the activity of the Directorate overseas:

We monitor what theéy are doing, not in the sense of being

normal distribuﬁion of mosi. correspondence coming back from

overseas. We keep a hand on the pulse of counterintelligence

activities abroad.
To do this, we obviou:ly have to have reasonable currency

on operational activity ac:oss the board. So, we are generally

aware of the operational patterns of activity that prevail in

various overseas stations. On that basis we are in a position
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to advise the DDO or Direc:orate as to the level of performance,
the kind of activity conducted, the quality, the proper or

improper degree of emphasis. We maintain an overview on behalf

Mr. Goldsmith. Is your concentration oriented towards
counterintelligence threat:si of a foreign nature?

Mr. Tovar. Yes, totally.

Mr. Goldsmith. You would not be concerned at all with

counterintelligence threats: domestically?

Mr. Tovar. Nene whatsioever.
Mr. Goldsmith. 1Is it correct to say that would be the
responsibility of the Bureau? ]‘

Mr. Tovar. Absolutely.

NW¥ 48331 DocId

o270 Page 17 TND CEPRET

e asm oy

Mr.-Goldsmith.—Now,—l.ee-Harvey Oswald returned from the
Soviet Union in 1962. While in the Sovietion Union he worked

as a worker in a radio factory. Upon his return I imagine therp -
. . l

was someone concerned about. his being a counterintelligence

threat. 1Is it fair to say, and I do not want to ask you leadlng
questlons but would it be fair to say that would be more
the responsibility of the Iureau rather than the Agency upon
hie actual return?

Mr. Tovar. _Yes, the question'whethet or not he was, let

us say, a counterintelliger.ce threat.

Mr. Goldsmith. KGB a¢ent?

Mr. Tovar. That would be a Bureau concern, no question
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about that.

Mr. Goldsmith. However;‘would'the Agency make any effort
to interview Osaid while Oswald was entroute from the Soviet
Union to the United-States?_

| Mr. Tovar. You are speaking of what the Agency might havq
done in '63 or '62? |

Mr. GOldsmith. ! 62.

. t
"Mr. Tovar. Again, we are speculating concerning the f
: !

intelligence of the men who were in charge then. Today I . '
would like to think we wou.d be interested in what he is doing.

At the time5i don't know. I would think, why not. On the

other hand, I couidn't say they would or should be interested. i

It was not their primary p:recise prerogative; I think if theyi
o ' . i
could, as I assume they did, the Bureau would discharge its !

responsibilities-vis-a-vis any.American of questionable i
: B S i
propensity, I should think they would be deferring to the

Bureau.

Mr. Goldsmith. That would be the aspect of Oswald where

there was a concern taht he posed‘a'counterintelligence threat.
What about the fact that O:swald may have had positive intelli-

gence information that wou.d have been helpful to the Agency?

That would not be within the jurisdiction of the Bureau?
Mr. Tovar. I think in that context it might have been
appropriate for the Agency. if the assumed the point you made, :

l

i

|

i

_ : : : i
to seek an interview with him. I think the appropriate [
- i
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vehicle for that would have: been the Domestic Contact Division
which I think handled most of thg contacts referred to in_thié
memorandum. |

Mr. Goldsmith, What .s the function of the Domestic
Contact Division?-

Mr. Tovar. They are :‘esponsible for intelligence that

can be checked properly and legally in the United States .-

nonofficials th travel abiroad and acquire intelligence of
interest.. This is not jus: USSR. It could be anyhéther
country. Their primary fi:ld of activity is to contact and
debfiei on a vluntary basis;, if they so choose to respond,
Americans who return from overseas.

. Mr. Goldsmith. I notice that the Committee's inquiry
concerning the CI's policy as to returning American defectors
was routed to your staff, oI Staff. When the memo was preparedg

by the CI Staff'fd; the Committee, was it done with the thought

of representing the éntire agency or just the CI Staff?

Mr. Tovai, It is difiicult for us to presume to speak for!
the entire Agencf; I think on this matter we'are-épeaking for !
the Directbrate of Opérations, not for the entire Agency. {

Mr. Goldsmith. Fine. ?hat is really the area with which

I was concerned- anyway, Directorate of Operations. !

Mr. Tovar. The only other element of the Directorate of
Operations that would be of an'ihterest in this type of thing,

which might be construed as having an interest in this type |
, : . i
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2; of activity, would be the 4C Division."On this I th;nk the
3? Ci staff coﬁ}d be considered as speaking for thelDirectorate.
. | 4% Mr. Goldsmith. Is the Domestic Contact Division part of -
@ ;| thecr Staflf? |
oi Mr. Tovar. ‘No, part of the Directorate of.Operations.
, ‘Mr. Goldsmith. The response of the Agency dated April
; 20, 1978, which appears in CIA Number 1818, indicates that
-]
. contact seemé-td be based on opportunity and circumstance.
!Og Then it goes on to-say onlf £en of the 117 persons have had
']é aﬁy contact with CIA. Would it bé possible for you to go into
j more dtail on wﬁét‘is meant. by opportuniﬁy and circumstance? %
;fl M&. Tovﬁr. In the asecne of a policy, of a ggideline, a
‘ ‘ I: | procedure, internal in.‘e.truc:_t.ion which say“s you will debrief
i Americans who return from lLaving resided in the USSR, in the ’
.=‘§ ~absence of that, this thihg is left to chance obviously. I }
-’ ;‘cﬁnnot explain to y§u<how the names of these llvpassedAthe desk
" i of'whoeVer was iﬁ charge at. the time, but assuming they did,‘
N my guess, and it is mally c¢nly a guess, would be that the
? Aperson who read that, whate:ver document'it.waé, would say, %
o “"Hmmph! He looks like he might"be interesting", and perhaps
21I would then get in contact vith CéD ana-suggest if they get'in E
. | fz i contact with a p'ersonl, let us saylhe' is.krfow_n to. be living in : '
= 2 New York, suggest that they might want to seek out his location%
243{ and if possible inﬁerview him, %
? |
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.react, and yet he or she m.ght not, too, depending on how they

‘the assassination of the P:resident, there has arisen a group of

have reviewed releases made under the Freedom of Information

) that.Oswald received unusuil treatment at the hands of the CIA.

IUF LWLl o 19

"I think it would be a matter of chance in the sense that

the analyst or whoever it vas who reviewed that document, might

woke up that morning. It ..s sheer whimsy.
Mr. Goldsmith. Let me explain to you,ﬁhy the question i

whether or not it was standard operating procedure to debrief

returning defectors is important to the Committee. Since

researchers who have reviewved the Warren CommisSibn Report and

Act by the CIA and the FBI.

Having reviewed these materials the argument has been made

One example of this unusua. treatment is that there is no
recoxd of Oswald having'been debriefed by the CIA upon his

return. For that reason, we are focusing on this issue. 1Is

there any way you can give us guidance on how to respond to }
that question?
Mr. Tovar. I can't b:ecuase I am sphculating every step

along.- the way. I would hesitate to say more than Oswald

.simply didn't connect with whoever happened to be looking —-
let us assume his name appeared. Was his namde in the list?

Mr. Goldsmith. .No.A That is the list of people who were
debriefed. |

Mr. Tovar. One hundrz2d seventeen?
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Mr. Golds@iﬁh. I haven't seen the list of 117 people.

Mr. Tovar. What-is tﬁis?_

Mr. ‘Goldsmith. ' That Ls a list of 350 odd people I was
going to ask you-about. Hdwever, since you don't haQe knowledgp
of the 117, I am not going to ask -ou about them.

Mr. Tovar. If Oswald's n;ﬁe was on the list, I can't
explain why he might not hive been contacted. Maybe he didn't

appear attractive or interesting enough. I don't know what

such as a memo from the FB[ or State Department, whoever had |
originated it, what they siid that would have titilated the
analyst who might have seea it that would have elicited a !

response on the part of th: analyst who would say "Ah, let us

look into this further."

Mr. doldshith. In pa:ticular; a lo£ of fécus_has been
given to Mr. Robert Edward Webster, who appears in CIA Number
1820 who defected apéroiim@tely the same time that Oswald did

and returned at approximat.:ly the same tiﬁe that Oswald did andg

who was debried by the CIA for two weeks in Virginia.
Mr. Tovar. I didn't cnow that he was. It doesn't say so

here. _

Mr. Goldsmith. That loes not indicate the extend of the
debriefing. fhat information was obtained independéngly by-
this Committee.

Mr. Tovar. The name :neans nothing to me so I can't &
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- organizations in the Uniteﬁ States who might be responsible for

1 of ihquiry, personal inves:igation,‘the Office of Security, onx

any positive intelligence connotation. If it were of an
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enlighten you'on-it.

Mr. Goldsmith. ‘Does -he CIA have any affiliation with .

debriefing someone?
Mr., Tovar. Not that [ am aware of.

Mr. Goldsmith. ‘In other words, if anyoné is going to be

debriefed it would be by the Domestic Contact Division?

Mr. Tovar. In_the in:elligence sense. In the sense of i
elucidation of'intelligence, DCD would do it. A different typ4
whoever i@dworks through, would be the one.

Thé one wé are talkihq'ébout, DCD is the only organization
I know of. I cad'visﬁalizg a circumstance under which operating
components might seek out an individual or might.have in times |
past but I éan't ;hink of i case in point in my own recollec- !

tion. I would say, given -he strictures on our operating in

the United States, we would rely upon DCD to do it if they had |

operational nature today, he Foreign Resources Division mightw
' S ' !
pursue it. !

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

Mr. Tovar. It is the division level of the Directorate.
It is the division which sceks in the United States to develop |

?
!
i
|
. |
potential intelligence asscts for :abroad.’. I think I had -

i

: A !
better defer to the other people on that. That is roughly where
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1, it stands. They certainly would not have interest in_debrief-
-2 ing defectors that I am awire of.
3 Mr. Goldsmith. 1In anf event,-forithe purposes of summary,
. ! there is today no standard operating procedure of interview.ing
3 returning defectofs?
s Mr. Tovar. Right, iﬁuofar aé I:am aware, there is none.
'7 Mr. Goldsmith. There is no standard operating procedure
8 between the Bureau and the CIA which would coordinate any effor
9{ to contact réturning defec!:ors and share information?
10% : Mr. Tovar. None fhat I am aware of. _ ;

Mr. Goldsmith. Turning to another area which I would like
2 toget into briefly, would vou define what a 201_ file is?

13 . Mr. Tovar. A 201 file is a file or files -- it could be

i4 | several volumes to it -- which relates to an individual. It
might pose a dicotomy, a 201 file and projéct file. A project
file might deal with an act:ivity, say collection operations in

Timbucktu, a broad scale o:l activity involving several numbers

13 i of people, there might be several 201 fi;és, A, B, C, who were

19 associates in that project. The 201 file would be on the

.20 individual himself.

21 " ﬁr. Goldsmifh. Ti woﬂld contain primarily biographic
. ' lzzil information?
_,‘ 3 Mr. Tovar. No. It w()uid contain a much vaster -- sox_ne..
of them might contain one sheet of paper with name, rank and

»n
~

3
n
BNl

date of birth. But if thé association with him developed and

W 48331 no'cla:;5227721n P.age 24 Tﬂp S:FEEFT



UF SELREI

23
1 became more extensive, it night contain a considerable amount
2 of information. If he becaime invol&ed with this ope-ation it
3i might ieclude o?erational ﬁatefial, intelligence operations
. Al as well, all part of the 2)1 complex. |
Si " The point I am making is that it is an individual file
6 | as oéposed to an activity file.

Mr. Goldsmith. If yoi.wanted to learn about the operationF

€ | that an individual was involved in, would you go to his 201
i
9i file or to his operations file? |
. |
0
i
i

Mr. Tovar. I would g> to the 201 file first. There might!
-1 not be an operations file. 1In fact, in the vast majority of
i2 the 201 cases there are no'operationel files because there is

- ‘ i3 no hard and fast rule on wien you open a 201 file or who opehs

a 201 file.

If I, for example, am overseas and I become interested in

16 a persoh whe‘looks to me to have considerable promise from the

17 | . operational standpoint, sa’ a local foreigﬁ type, I might give
13 my own local checks, I might examine my own files to see if I
) know ahything-about him. ‘'Then I say to headquarters "here is

- 20 Joe Doe. He is interestingj to me for.these reasons. Will you

21 please check against headquerters records.and other agencies

22 and let me know if you hav: anything of interest on him."

13i I might not ask for a 201 file., Headquarters might then,

because they thought he was interesting, open a 201 file.

-

|

:5_? Conversely, I might llkewi;e say this looks terribly interest-
H
i

N¥ 48331 Docld:%227721‘0 Page. 25 Tnp ‘ FPQFT
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-ing Please open a 201 file and give me all of the information
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you can collect on him."

Mr. Goldsmith. I understand that the fact. that someone
has a 201 file does not meian at all that the individual was
involved in any operations of the Agency. If youiwanted toget
information of an operational nature, would you go both to the
201 file and operations fi..e? o ) |
| Mr. Tovar. Assuming —here was information of an opera- .
tional nsture?

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

Mr. Tovar.. Yes, ihdend we wogld.

- Mr. Goldsmith. If sonéone is an agent of-the CIA -- I
am not referring now to case officers or staff agenté -- some-
one is a field agent for the Agency, would that fact be indi-
cated in £he 201 file?

M?. Tovar. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. In the Directorate of Operations someone

might open up a 201 file on an individual if the person was
of a potential positive int.elligence significance?

Mr. Tovar. Or counterintelligence, either one.

Mr. Goldsmith. That was going to be my question. The i
CI staff in particular, when would you have occasion to open a

| ' |
201 file? i

Mr. Tovar. CI staff wvould not necessarily be the only one!
|
i

to open a 201 file. ' In the case of a person of CI interest,
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is not involved in that type of thing.
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a field station might have a counter-person I described earlier

and become interested in him because he did have some CI

attraction or interest. The station itself or the division would

open the 201 file. It wou.d not be us. The CI Staff as a rule

i

!
At this stage of the game since we are not operating and

we are not out soliciting new contacts, we are not working in

that sense of the term, we don't to my knowledge originate 201

files.

Mr. Goldsmith. The Ci: Staff does not open up 201 files?
Mr. Tovar. There is no reason that Qe couldn't.

Mr. Goldsmith; As a pratical matter?

Mr. Tovar. Aspracticnl matter it does not work that way. |

Our research is primarily :‘ocused upon established cases, cases

that may-even be dead, terninated, or dormant, or.even currentf
}n_cerfain cases, but as a .rxule nqt very manyf 201 file is
opened by someone else. We may examine those files and revie& i
them. We do review other activities. ﬁut thé‘zol file would

be in existence. They'.whould not be created by ourselves.

In former days when C: Staff files were segregated from

therest of the Directorate it might have been different. I

don't know.

Mr. Goldsmith. When wvas that?

Mr, Tovar. Say prior to 1974, 1957. Today our foles are !

integrated in the files of the Directorate or it is in the
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1_ process of.being intggrated. .We havé been working Sn this.
: '2= .This'is one of our major f.nal exercises in the past two or
3 three years ﬁo hake sure; ﬁhen you go to the centfal fiies and
. 4 research a name, if there. s something in the CI Staff reposi- |
_ 5 |
x

{ tory that will turn up when you are making a check of the

é index.

Mr. Goldsmith. Will rost 201 files be open as a result of

13 know the precise definitiorn of the program. It was a program
19 || which has been described ir. the press as domestic surveillance.

20 || Whether that is the correct. proper designétion, I don't know.

|
'1
!
| |

§ | information coming into heidquarters from the field, one of
! @
s | the field stations? ;
|
i , ‘ : , i
0 Mr. Tovar. Yes, the vast majority. In years before when j
ll% they has such programs as ! Chaos, I assumed they opened 201 -2
| |
12 j| files of their own. i
(A o !
n 2§ °  Mr, Goldsmith. What :s that?. %
| | | o - | |

‘ . ' [E Mr. Tovar. MH Chaos-program? : St z

H . . : i
i . ) oy
15 Mr. Goldsmith. For the record, will you indicate what that
| z
16 i program is? i
! | : . . i
17 1 Mr. Tovar. I frankly would rather not becuase I don't i
i ' ‘ ;
|
!
|
|
|

21 | Our CI staff does not norm:lly open a 201 file. We don't have

|

. 22 | occasion to. i

K ) I ‘ . . R

! _ |
’ a3 Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know what the term CI/SIG stands :
24 it for? ;

{’ , | |

ae Mr. Tovar. Counter intelligence/Special Investigative :

_ : v |

HW 48331 -D??Id:%2277210 Page. 2; | Tﬂp ngnRFT ¢
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. know which.

" they did but I would be hesitant to make a general definition

" of having been penetrated?

‘on the subject, but I have been given_td understand that was onp

- of their functions in the &ontext of their responsibilities

i

U DLLALE | 27
| | |
Group, I think it is. 1Invastigative or investigations, I don't{'
Mr. Goldsmith. 1Is thit group still in existence today?
Mr. Tovar. No.

Mr. Goldsmith. When 1id it go out of existence?

Mr. Tovar. I don't kaiow exactly. Before my time. I

think it ended in '73,1f74,-'75. I am not'sure.

'Mr. Goldsmith. Do yo1 know what the function.pf that

group was?

Mr. Tovar. Only in a very vague sort of way. I have“hearb

- about it, it was the inves:igative group in the CI Staff that
- -
{
I

investigated whatever the 2I Staff did in those days. I can't

speak to that with any fir:;t hand knowledoge. I know'some thingp

of their function.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do yo1 know whether the function of that i

group was to investigate Ajency employees who were suspected

Mr, Tovar. I think, hecause I have seen nothing in writing

that was included. But I am no authority on the subject. ;
|

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you1 know whether CI/SIG would have }

i : {

occasion to open a 201 file? %

Mr. Tovar. I don't kaow. I can speculate. I don't know.:
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Mr. Gold#mith. What would your'speculation be?

‘Mr. Tovar. I would speculate in the days when they wére
functioning they probably dia. ‘You have a very unauthoriative
witness on tﬁat sﬁbject. |

Mr. Goldsmith. What .is tﬁe relationship if any between
the Office of Security Ana the CI Staff?

Mr. Tovar. We have bdsicaliy different functions. The
Office of Security is unde:: the Directorate of Administration
and is responsible for the persbnnel and physiéal security of
the\entire division.  It::focuses on personnel security and

physical security.

. The CI staff as I described it, is an element of DDO |

22
23
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nation.” The relation betw:en us and the Office of Security is

simply that between us and another ‘fraternal element of the

Agency which has responsib:..lity which sometimes comes close
|
|

togeﬁher{

Mr. Goldsmith. Does :he Office of Security maintain
files which contain informiation of a derogatory nature on
individuals, not necessari.y limited to Agency employees?

Mr. Tovar. To my knovledge they don't. My assumption is
ii I have never seeﬁ what .s in their files -- my assumption is
that they have files only on Agency pérsonnel. I. cannot
visualize circumstances under which they would maintaiﬁ infor-

I
i
|
|
i
|
|
i
l
!
|
|
|
mation on people who are not in the Agency or who had not been i
_ : i

|
|
B
!
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!E applicates for employment aind then left.
) 2 Mr. Goldsmith. Is the Office'of_Security interested in

’ maintaining information so that if in the future an individuai_
" . : ! was being considered for enpioyme_nt. in some capacity with the |

| 5 Agency the Secuirty Officu would have that information on

¢ | him? | o o

_7 Mr. Tovar. I'cannot risualize that heppening today.

§

Mr. Goldsmith. I wou.d like to ask you to read CIA 0786,

i which is a document that this Committee obtained from the

0 4 Office of Security files on Lee Harvey Oswald.

Mr. Géldsmith., Do you think the function of the Office o

 ]1 Mr. Tovar. That sort of suggests they maintained such !

: _ . | i

12; information then. I still cannot visualize there doing it ]

. | i

. 13 today. i
@ | |
: fi

|

'Security may be different t:oday from what it was in 1959 with

i6 1 regard to maintaining such files?

A7 Mr. Tovar. The funct.on, I would use the term function, i

13 I would say the policy of :he Office as far as the way the

19 | office operates today. I don't know what they do intrinsically.
'20 I cannot visualize their_muintaining that kind of current . -
21 records today. Maybe this is historic, it was in the files

|

since 1969. With the injunction against destroying files,

“{l!
i3

the files remained.

i
l If it was'JohnTQ. Doe appearing today in a similar contexﬁ

i S : |
2¢ it I would not visualize the 0Office of Security maintaining this i
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kind of document.

2! ‘Mr. Goldsmith. To whom would this document go today?
3 Mr. Tovar. You mean from the State Department? - B
‘ 4 Mr. Goldsmith. Yes, a State Department document. Which

wn

| is indicating that an American citizen is giving information,
8 intelligehce information t> a:foreign country, to whom in the i
‘ CIA would that document go?

2 Mr. Tovar. I am not sure it would come to the CIA at all

because the CIA does not have responsibility for that type of
person. I think it would Jo to the FBI.

n ' 'Mr;'Goldsmith.: Even though the individual is overseas?
Mr., Tovar. Yes. He is an American. ‘Again; ghis is

speculation. I don't know what moves the person who releases

i+ 1 cables to the Moscow Embassy today. He might decide or some-
15%5 body here in State Securit; might decide that CIA should see

this. 1In.that event, it probably would go to the Office of

‘o

17 ! Security as a matter of information.. - B

13 Mr. Goldsmith. Would informatlon contained in this type

1 of telegram normally lead :o the opening of a 201 flle?

20 Mr., Tovar. I would taiink not. i
_ : |
21 Mr. Goldsmith. Why not? |
I
! ]

. 27 i Mr, Tovar. .- There is nothing that ‘suggests here this

: i

. 3 | is going to be of continuiig interest to the CIA. This is :
i _ i
§

24 1959, Let us say in 1962 :he man came back and another message!

- |
2c i -came over and it indicated that he was available for discussioni

—ous ez =y

: . ]
; !
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or was of interest and so on and maybe there are reasons for i

2| debriefing, I can visualize a 201 being opened if the matter
3 -were of apparent continuing interest. I can see no reason why
. ' 4 a 201 would be opened in this case. |

in

Mr. Goldsmith. What :.f this telegram was followed by a
6 aable indicating that the :..ndividual had decided to defect?

Mr. Tovar. What do you mean? He is applying for Soviet

3 citizenship, so he is defecting here?

Mr. Goldsmith. You a:e correct. I withdraw the question.

Mr. Tovar. I think basically my point is that it is a

1 fact that a 201 need not be opened up on this type -- this is

a casual piece of informat:.on. If one could eliminate the

. 13 name Lee Harvey Oswald, wh:.ch raises flages, it is John Doe

i4 | and there is nothing in th:.s -- somecne might say what an SOB
15 1 this is but there is nothiﬂg to indicate.anything but an
}55. unfortunate incidental event, I would say today, "why botheri. :
17 I We have enought to do Qithout opening 201 files on péoplé of
13 that nature." The encyclopedic approéch is not one that we
1§ | try ﬁo apply.

201 - Béar in mind, I am doing a lot of sﬁeculating here. I
21 éerhaps shouldn't.

2 - Mr. Goldsmith. You rcally aren't aware of what the

|
|
|
|
|
|
|

. 3 | procedure would be in 1959 for dealing with a telegram like
_ 24. this? :
H | ~ |
s Mr. Tovar. No. I woild still say today I would not expecF

oA
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- does not mean it is retained.

'aspect of the CIA concerned primarily with a foreign counter-

y.

10 SELREL 32
that kind of document to be retained in Agency files anywhere.

You know, inter-department:il correspondence is firing paper in

all directions all the time on an informational basis. That

Mr. Goldsmith. With :-egard to this document, after 1959
your testimony is moreorle:s épeculation but you are saying
that today ybu don't think that this type of document would be
retained and have any spec:.al significance?- |

Mr. Tovar. I don't think so. I am scratching my head '
trying to visualize circumsitances under which it could be
retained. There is nothinq_of_infetest-to the Agency. There .
is nothing of immediate counterintelligence interest. I don't

know who would retain it o:: why.

Mr. Goldsmith. ~For the purpose of.clarification, if the

CI asked that of the CIA, Ly that I mean the counterintelligenck

i
intelligence threat, in otechr words, foreign nationals, foreign:

citizens? i
Mr. Tovar. You are asking is it? g

" Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. i

: Mr. Tovar.‘ Primarily yes, but not solely. We are i

. e |

COncernéd with Americans o: countgrintelligence interest. If :
an overseas station is informed by somebody that an American |
is'qontacting the Soviets and is apparently engaged in what %

looks like espionage, we would become interested. That is
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i espionage I -am talking abou-:.

* American in composition:

3
t
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Mr.t<Goldsmith. I understand.

Mr. Tovar. You realiﬁe of course With-the sensitivify
of Americans investigation: of Aﬁericans we have to bé an we
are ex£remely careful in making the determinaﬁion as to when a
pe?son is of counterintell;gence interest.  We have very strict
rules and regulations on the consideration of investiéations,
considerations rétaining information, the rights of_a person.
The criteria are very stringent. Theyare under eseéutive | 3
qrde: and Attéfney General guidelines. We don't approach this
casually at all. It ié proscribed activity. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Both s to Americans?

Mr., Tovar. ' : . Prima:ily Americans. The Attorney General

is not concerned essential.y with non-US persons.' Our focus oﬂ

sensitivity is on US persons who are US citizens or residents,

aliens or US entities, organizations, which are primarily

Mr. Goldsmith. Again, would you focus outside the-borders

of the United States?

ﬁr. Tovar. Yes. Ins:.de US:is FBI.

Mr. Goldsmith. Befor: when you made reference to a
statioﬁ overseas, you becane aware of an American who might
be involved in gépionage for andthef country, you were refer-
ring to an American who wa: living abroad, is that correct?

Mr. Tovar. Yes, or t:raveling abroad.

e e e o e+ e e e . e e 2 . e o . . et e - e e . St 8 %
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i A Mr. Goldsmith; I would like to show you CIA.Numb;r 788
2 which is the field personality file request fo:m that was used -
3§ to open Oswald‘s-ZOl file.. In the middle of the‘page théré is a
. ' . 4 box which sta£e9-=the term ‘Other idéntification“. If sSomeone
| 3 | wrote the number or letter "AG" down, what does that stand for?
é | Mr. Tovar; I have no idea. What are they referring
7! to here? I cannot think o anythiné.
8 Mr. Goldsmith. The form also indicates that Oswald's
s t4file was festricted. Do you know.of‘any.reason.whf Oswald's !
?0 g file would have been restr:.cted?
|  Mr. Tovar. Where is —Hat? -
12 Mr. Goldsmith. Here. |
”.t  i3 Mr. Tovar. No, I don 't know. I don't know what criteria
' ‘ i« | they wouid have Vused at that time or even today for that matter),

to open a restricted file. Bear in mind, there is a lot of

16 latitude given to the indiVidual.whd opened these things. He i

~

"could be a very. junior ana.yst who for reasons of his own
13 | decided he would'do it this way. Supervision would not neces-

19 || sarily get down there very closely behind him.

20 Mr. Goldsmi;h. Do you know what the inter-agency séurce
21 register is? ‘
. 2jil Mr. Tovar. Yes.
_" a3 | Mr. Goldsmith. What ..s that?
2 Mr. Tovar. As I unde:'stand it, it is a register maintaine

" 2¢ & in which other agencies of the government register their

i e (i e e
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_ : : N
, 4 o . |
interest in a person. Let us take, for example, you are working

2 for the Army Intelligence and you are in Germany and you become
.3 interdsted in Mr.'Smith. ..et us say you check Mr. Smith with !
. -4 the CIA and with the other agencies and in so doing you wish'

n

l to have him recorded under the ISR, Inter Agency Source 1

6 Registry, the entry of his name in the ISR will normally flag

.“‘

prior rnterest on the part of somebody in the government, in

8 i this case you are in the A:my.

9 I don" t know what this symbol is but they put two asteriskp
!0§ which indicates to anybody else who checks that name later thel

_lli "US Army has. a prior interest in that person,

:2} Mr. Goldsmith. - What liind of interest would that be? .

.. i3 % Mr. Tovar. Intelligence interest to me, potential
. 14 g intelligence interest. Again, the ISR may have ramifications 'i

!sg that I am not aware of. In my experience the ISR has been the%
16% place we go to cheok, say, a new or potentially new source to f
17% see if there is ny other_p:eyiously established government

13 | interest in the person which means keep your hands off. The

19 || . military rely upon this ve:'y heavily because we coordinate theJr

|
20 clandestine inteliigence-oPerations. 3
21 Mr. Goldsmith. Would an ISR index be checked prior to .

22 i opening up a 201 file as a matter of routine?

13% Mr. Tovar. It has be:n so many years since I have done !

24 'this, The way we have become mechanized today I would assume

that a normal file check through the central files of the

H
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make sure nobody else gets in the way arnd interferes -with their

PR p—

|
p

i
1
i
i
1

to me. 'I don't want to misilead you by extrapolating from my

- own ignorance.

IUF JEUALI iy
Directorate would include or would turn up anything that Qas
in the ISR. I am just not sure how it works.

Mr. Goldsmith. If.songone.ﬁere an agent of another
intelligence organization wouid that be indicated in the 201
fiief

Mr. Tova;. If it were an agent, agent of another'service,

that would be in.-the ISR:'only if it. had been of interest to

another agency which said "Put Joh Doe's name in the ISR and

1nd1cate he is a US Army lntelligence source," at the very

least a person of interest to £he US Army Intelligence Agency. |
it would ndtlbe there if the Army had not put it in. So you
might not know. . ' _ : : o '|

Again, I thinkalmosL any agent of the military would rely

upon the ISr, I would thin}. almost certainly would be entered

in Ehe.ISr, because'they want to maintain control of it, to-

operations.

Mr. Goldsmith. So if someone were an agent it would in

all'likeiihood be indicated,in the ISR and assuming the ISR

is checked by .a CI person prlor to openlng up the file, he woul

take note of that fact?

Mr. Tovar. Say that again. Some of this is pretty fuzzy

Mr. Goldsmith. If soneone is an agent of another -

"_mm___m"m_;m___"m___“___m__{;.__
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intelligence service, that fact would be noted in the ISR? ;

'Mr. Tovar. Another U3 intelligence service?

S

3 Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

. : 1 ~ Mr. Tovar. A US mili:ary intelligence service only, yes,

n

| the military intelligence service would normally be registered
6 | in the ISR. Other than th:2 military, the FBI.intelligence'

assets would not be regist:red in the ISr to my knowledge,

o

. Mr. Goldsmith. But tiie military tends to make that list=-

~4)

ing?

Mr. Tovar. In my exp:rience the miltiary_has been the
m orimary element involved in the use and the exploitation of the|
12 ISR. Let me interpose ano:her point here. I am not an expert

i3 in these procedures and I am way out of touch. ‘You live most.

14 of your life overseas, you don't do these things-back—at T

15 % headquarters. These procedures may be quite different_ih i
16 ? actualityf I am gropinghthrough.my memory to see how they'wereé

17 } dealt.with on-an active basis.

13 | A fellow like Bill Donnelly might enlighten you much more

19 than_I could about the ISR.

20 Mr. Goldsmith. I understand that. I think you can tell

;1 §# & am not pressing you for cetail on it.

22 Mr, Tovar. I would l:ike to help you. I am prepared to

g || 'specualte as I have been doing on things that are somewhat - -
2 | beyond my direct experience: and direct responsibility. There .
ac % is a limit,

: Mr.-Goldsmith. Now, if someone checking ISR notes that
Ul N o
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1 i
~, ' 2 an individual is a pilitary'intelligencg agent would the.fact
| 3| of that agencylstatus be n>ted and a 201 file opened on that i
.. -4‘ individual? |
' ' ‘ 5 Mr. Tovar. I am not sure. I would think it would b.e-. |
s Again, I am specﬁlating. [ think almost certainly if I were
. doing a file check on a p:rson whose name came ftom one of the
'; field étations.and it tur?ed up the fact he was al#eady -, .;
. _registeréd in tﬁe ISR, if 21 person is of interest let us say,
1;% to the US Army Inﬁelligence, that would automatically sort of E
]1§ proscribe further attempts on my part to go ig and'ge; involvedL
. 1 I think a notation would b: made in the 201 file.
2 i o
N ? Mr. GOldémith, As a practical matter that would be a good
_‘ | ; reason for making .the nota:ion? |
N Mr Tovar. Yes.
18 :
_5 Mr. Goldsmith. Does :he CIA regularly use the ISR?
Iéi Mr. Tovar. We maintain it as I understand it.
115 .' Mr. Gpldsmithi So if someone is an agent of the CIA,
N would that fact be noted i the ISR?
.!9| Mr._Tovar. No,.I don't believe it woula. Agaih, you
? can check on that; to m;ke ~:ertain.' Donelly I think can- help'
"1 much better on 1t I cannot visuaiize all our sensitive sourlce%s
. “ i being régi‘stered thefe.
d 2 Mr. Goldsmith. Do Yol know-. how interna; memoranda prépareﬂ
“ { by Jameé Angleton when he vas head of the CI:Staff, how intérnag.
2 6 ' : _ : i
: _ [
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i

! paperwork re;ating'to the JFK assassinagion.was prepared and
z subsequently stored?
3 - Mr. Tovar. No, I really‘don't. I have no idea. 1I have
‘ 4 seen n§ documents on that :ubject. .I have seen nothing eithgr
3 origihated or approved or :;igned by him. You realize that anyI
6 files on this subjeét are dead files. I am just doing my |
7 current - job. Until‘yéu pocple becamé:interested, we were not
si dealing with them on a dai.y basis. . ) ' ?
f; Mr. Goldsmith. What happens to the personai files of an
10% individual such as Angletops.or even yourself after leaviné the
11% CI STaff? | o - N
}2§| Mr,'T§va£. Aftér.leaving the staff or leaving the Agency?
. i3 ‘_ Mr. Goldsmith. Let u;;ﬂ take the first a_fter le_aving the CT

-———I-.-:-—E —'Sta—f-f;—-what_-wou-la—h'appen" “toTyour pérs'onal_ papers? 3
: ‘ . S
" Mr. Tovar. The personal file, official file on the person

in the Agency is retained Ly the Office of Personnel.

Mr. Goldsmith. That wouid givern your personal. file,
13 your personal papers. 'ha: about internal memos, soft copy

19 type files, what would happen to them?

jo Mr. Tovar. Having becn only one element of the organiza-
3 tiqh during my careér, it is hard to'say. : o
L 22 | Mr. Goldsmith. I am nbt talking now about personnel file.:
_’. -3 : - I am talking about soft copy, working files that an individual_%
24; may maintain. - | | '
; :

Mr. Tovar. You mean :he files he himself. as an individua ;

| 5]
tn

e
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i i maintained?
z Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.
-3 Mr. Tovar. Most indi&iduals dén't maintain- . personal files!
" . 3 I don't vthink. I would say, for éxample, anything I write,
5 I dictate a memorandum and I send it to anybody you want to
. 6 ﬁame, in a sense that is m; work, I have done it but I don't

keep a personal file on thiat. That goes into my office file.

3 It is part of the office caronological file which is maintained

by my secretary. Let us say mﬁltiply that by 500,000 over. a

. ©

period of years the foles jyrow. At the time I leave I am -
l:; incidental in a sense. I just happen to be the person in thé
:2% job at the time. The files will still be there.
. i3 é There is a normal retirement and destruction ﬁnder normal
‘ . | 14 i .coxiditions, retiremenﬁ and desﬁruction program ;vhiéh elimi,nates

13 | the accumulation of excessive useless material.

16 i Mr. Goldsmith. Most paperwork would go in this office )

17 | chrono file?

13 . Mr. Tovar. Yes, anything of significance would go in the'

19 office chrono file. Anyth.ng I write to the Directorate of :

20 Operations, DDO, CI, it is normally part of the chrono files. i
' |

a1 If I want it, it is there. It is my own file in the sense that

oo

|
when I am on the job I hawe total access to it. If I left i

. . : ' . !
23 | the job and wanted to look at it six months later, it is still i
|
!
{
!
|
!
|
|
I

in the fole and I would ask somebody who took my place could I

. see'what I wrote. I would not take it with me.

-5
n
o e e S Se s

¢
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meantithat everything is leed-in'a chronological order?

Mr. Tovar. Not necesﬁarily. Heie you ought éo consult
my secretary. There might be a’subject'breakdown. Ordinarily
hte front office, we don't main-ain a lot of fi;esz There is
no point in it. Let us sa; something ‘I signed off on, here
is a case in point, memos that are signed ~on my behalf or

that I might have signed, if I were there that day, I would

not maintain that in my front office as a rule. That wéuld
probably bé maintained by :he~offi§e of origination. I think
if I ;igped it my secretar; would certainly maintain a ldg of .
things that had gone throujh me for signature. But I don't
think, I could be wréng on this,.i‘don't think as a'rule she
would maintain a routiqe memoranduﬁ just because I happened to
sign it because I sign so many-thiﬂgs Onuthat.staff. I sign

off on a host of things which are not really my creation. I

am representing the staff is a whole.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do yoi know when Mr. Angleton left the CI

Staff?

’

Mr. Tovar. Yes. I an not certain of the precise date.
 1 think it was either Decemnber '74 or January '75. That is th
| position of Chief, Counterintelligence?

Mr, Goldsmith. Yes.

Mr. Tovar. I-believe he may have retmained in the office

for several months after taat before he finally retired.

i cm i ao- 2 g momma
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, Mr. Goldsmith. Do yoi know whether, after Mr. Angleton

(3]

left the CI Staff, any typ: of followup was done by that staff

3 on the Nosenko issue?
. . Mr. Tovar. Followup work?
5

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes., For example, one of the isSues; the
6 key issue with regard to M:. Nosenko was his bona fides.

: Mr.-rovar. Yes, indecd. -

Mr. Goldmsith. After Mr. Angleton left was any additional

analytical work done on thit issue? , i

XO; Mr, Tovar.l A very de:ailed study was done by my'prédecess?f _
.llé George Kalaiis, A very thorough analysis was made of the wholé N
12% Nosenko question.
. 13 i Mr. Goldsmith. Are you referr;ng to the Hart Report?
‘ ‘ ' i !E Mr. Tovar. Yes.
15%!' Mr. Goldsmith. Othér‘than the Hart report was any type 9%
16 ? followup‘work-Or_analyticaL work done after Mr. Angleton's ;
:7  departu;e?. |
13§ Mr., Tovar. I don't knpw.foi certain: The Hart Report is

19 a thick piece of paper. In the preparation of that report

20 there were probably all kinds of drafts, scratchings and sort

21 of preliminary jobs. All :hat I know would be in the context

of:that'report. All I knov would be same representations in

response to the Director's inquiry or your inquiry or someone

€<

~

i
|
24! else's inquiry as to what happened, what did it say, what does
! - |
i it mean, that type of thiny, but really correlary efforts.
;
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would that have on the Agency's éssessment of Mr. Nosenko as

simmem s s g smmeese e e e
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Mr. qudsmith;' Thiﬁk for a moment on the Nosenko issue.
As'Chief of the CI Staff, if it were.demonstrated to you very
clearly that the Story givén:byiMr:aNosenko on Lee Harvey |
Oswald was full of contradictions and in'addition to contra-

dictions, it was in many waiys simply incredible, what impact

being a bona fide rather than a dispatched defector?

" Mr. Tovar. Well, it .is difficult to answer. "You are

posing a question in a nari:ow sense. You are focusing on one |
|
I
point, Nosenko vis-a-vis Oswald and contradictions that may 1
emerge there. I would answer by saying that again I am not an

expert on Nosenko. I don':professto have'a full grasp of

his bona fides or anything related to it.

I would say that ques:ion alone would not be enough to
satisfy me that tﬁe inquify had been made cﬁrefully. ‘There i;
much more to it than what losenko had to say about Oswald. g
There are more aspects aboit the bona fides issue, more than Ig

could give youvtoday.

Mr. Goldsmith. I hav: read the Hart Report.

R S pp—

Mr. Tovar. He tried :=o0 deal with the whole consideration,

the whole Oswalid, the handLing; the methodology. He did not
go into every jot and tittle of the issue.

Mr. Goldsmith., In fact, the Hart Report did not mention

the word "Oswald" even one time. Even so, the question I have,

if it were demonstrated to you that Nosenko's story on the

1
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'he'gave, but on Oswald -- simply cannot be beliéved because,

A, part of it is incredibl:, B, it is-full.of contrédictions,

personally be troubled by :hat?

P S S ——
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Oswald issue is untrue, cainot be believéd, would that have any _
impact on the Agency's ass:ssment of him as a bona fied?

Mr. Tovar. The first reaction would be I would be deeply

distressed and concerned, [ would want to know more about it.

You have to exptrapolate from me to the Agency. Other people

have views on this other tian myself. If you carried this thinL

further and convinced ever/thody, the point you made is valid,

then you would have --
Mr. Goldsmith. We ar: talking hypothetically now. Let

us go beyond you. If it w:re demonstrated to the Director of

the Central intelligence Ajency that the story given by Nosenkd
' |

on Oswald -- I am aot-taiking about any of the other informatich

i
I
!
!
what effect do you think tiat would have on the Agency's }

assessment of him as a boni fide defector?

Mr. Tovar. I literally don't know. I am not sure what
the comparative weight of :hat point would be when considered

against the backdrop of th: full Nosenko question.

Mr. Goldsmith. As Chief of the CI Staff[ you would

Mr. Tovar. Yes, I think I would be troubled by it. I

would be troubled. I wouli be troubled that our curreﬁt e

assessment is wrong. That would trouble me.

Again, I would say, loo, if this is a serious préposition
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1 you are making, let us say you adduced a number of analyéts

2 | who examined this thing thoroughly and were in a position of
-3 ! making that kind of judgment, I would say, "I want to have
‘ .4 these analysts talk to my analysts because I am not in a posi-

SI tion to make that kind of judgment."
é Mr. Goldsmith. First of all, I am not making the statemewt

that Nosenko's story on Oswald is inaccurate in any way.

3 Secondly, even,if thé'story is inaccurate, I don't want
5! to‘suggegt that because of that anyone on this Coﬁmittge has :
10% any feeling that that means Nosenko is not bona fide; My ;
N question is really very linitedf A, if'it were demonstrated !
12 | that the story on Oswald is inaccurate, what im§act would that
.. 13 '- havé on your overall a#sessment?
‘ . 14 ' Mr. Tovar. You mean iemonétra'bly inaccurate? :
15% Mr; Goldsmith., Yes. | i
lé% Mr. Tovar. It would have to be examined. It would have E
. . ]

' - . N .
17 || to be examined the full panoply of the whole Oswald issue.
/. | |
13 | I:would say welwill get this team of analysts and we will

) fight it out. We are talking about hypothesis.

.jo Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. I would prefer to stay away from th
21 term "fighting it out" because there is no one here who'is in

iy '22] the posture of making a fighting issué out of it. ~
‘ . f ' I no longer have any questions. I.will have questions to

24 ask whoever on your staff participated in the preparation of

2a¢ 17 the memo that we diséused earlier.

e,
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‘feel free to do so. If no:, you will be given a chance to

Amay.be other aspects of the thing that you should ge more -

46

U QLULREY
Noimally whenever a witness has an opportunity to testify
before the Committee at a iearing, the Committee gives him five

minutes at the end to make a statement. This is not a hearing.

However, if yoquould like to make a statement for the record,

verify the record for accuracy.

Mr, Tofar; Since I hive no position tb present and no
point to make if is probably improper to make a statement.
The only think I would reiterate is that I have been sort of

speculating here in many respects. Bear in mind there is an

area here where I have a purview that is perhaps. valid. We
are talking about a lot of things which-are way beyond my
immediate experience and certainly my current responsibility.

I would say, take some of my speculation with a grain of

salt, because I don't mean to be dogmatic on these things.

The procedure for handling the 201 file, there are some GS-7
girls down the line who could tell you much more about the 201

files than I would ever be able to compile for you. They are

the ones you really should talk to.

|

!

Things like the ISR, I know the ISR-in a limited framework!
. Lo ) )

from the standpoint of a guy overseas who is dealing frequently

t
!
with the military and registers military sources in the ISR - i
i
|

and checks the ISR either on behalf of the military or to see !

if they have already registered prior interest and so on. Ther¢
' i

i
{
i
i
!
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professional advice on.

I think your question: have been reasonable. I have found

no objection to try'to_meeu:you more than halfway on it.

‘ ! Mr. Goldsmith. Fine. Thank you very much.

e e o o m Emmme i mmmsam e o

i
" NW 48331 DocId:‘§l2277210 Page 49

(Whereupon, at 3:20 p.m., the deposition was concluded.)

TOP QFPRFT

47




1V JHLELRLE

48

CERTIFICAT: OF NOTARY PUBLIC
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I, Alfrea Joseph LaFr:ince, the officer before whom'the
i foregoing deposition was t@ken, do hereby certify that the
. . witness_ whose téstimony appears in. the foregoing deposition
was duly sworn by me; that the testimony of said witness was
6 taken by me in stenotype to the best éf my -ability ana there-

after reduced to typewriting under my direction, that said

deposition is a true record of the testimony given by said.

1
|
~ ~ |
witness; that I am neither counsel for, related to, nor employed
i !

by any of the parties to tlhie action in which this deposition

|

) ) ]
11 was taken; and further that. I am not a relative or employee :
i

of any attorney or counsel employed by the parties thereto, }

J

nor financially or otherwisie interested in the outcome of the

a@tion.

Notary Public in and for the
District of Columbia

My Commission expires Noverber 14, 1980.
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